
  

 

 

 

 

Firm survey 2024 results  

Overview 

OBSI’s annual Firm Survey is one of the tools we use to continuously improve our services. The feedback 
received is important to helping us understand firms’ experiences and determine the focus of our 
quality improvement initiatives. Surveys are distributed in late November 2024. 

Who was surveyed? 

In 2024, OBSI sent surveys to 251 participating firms, including:   

• 169 federally regulated bank members of OBSI whether they had a complaint with OBSI or not 
in the past year (referred to in this report as banks) 

• 82 investment firms that had a complaint handled by OBSI in the past year.   

The overall response rate was 40%.  

What was asked? 

We asked qualitative and open-ended questions to collect firm feedback about our overall service and 
staff performance. Comment boxes were available at the end of each question or section for additional 
remarks. Our survey questions were unchanged from the previous year. However, firms were able to 
select ‘not applicable’ (N/A) for a number of questions. As with our consumer surveys, we expect a 
certain degree of outcome bias to influence the feedback we receive.  

Survey results 

This year, many firms commented favourably on the professionalism of our staff and the clear delivery 
of our final written conclusions or recommendations, as well as the effectiveness of staff in providing a 
resolution to a complaint.  

The survey results below are filtered by responding banks and responding investment firms. We used a 
rating of favourable, neutral, and unfavourable to present the responses to most of our survey 
questions. Percentages may not total 100 due to rounding.  

Next steps   

Preliminary assessment of the results indicates the need for additional improvements to our Firm Portal 
and to help firms to understand our approach to case timeliness and loss calculations.   
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